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Anti-dumping proceeding concerning certain cold rolled flat steel products 

from the People’s Republic of China and the Russian Federation 

 

General request for information 

 

Dear [point of contact for PAO Severstal], 

 

Thank you for cooperating with the verification of PAO Severstal’s questionnaire 

submission. 

 

The Trade Remedies Authority (TRA) is now conducting assessments for this 

transition review and has identified certain information that may assist these 

assessments. The TRA requests that you please provide: 

 

1. The most recent figures to show the annual output of PAO Severstal’s 

furnaces specified by steel type (i.e., alloy, non-alloy, stainless) for both 

production capacity and volume; and 

 

2. Bills of lading that show the distances of rail freight (in kilometres) for the 

following sampled transactions: 

 

Sales Invoice Number Customer 

[sales invoice number] [customer] 

[sales invoice number] [customer] 

[sales invoice number] [customer] 

[sales invoice number] [customer] 

[sales invoice number] [customer] 

 

 

  

   Trade Remedies Authority 
North Gate House 
21-23 Valpy Street 
Reading 
Berkshire 
RG1 1AF 

[point of contact for PAO Severstal] 
[job title], PAO Severstal 
30 Mira Street 
Cherepovets 
Vologda region 
Russian Federation 
162608 
 
8 December 2021 
 
 

 



Trade Remedies Authority 

☐ Confidential ☒ Non-Confidential 

 

 

The TRA requests that you please provide the requested information in the form of 

official documentation or submit sufficient source documentation in support of the 

figures you provide. 

 

Please submit your response by Friday, 17 December 2021 by uploading it to the 

online Trade Remedies Service (TRS). 

 

Please also submit a non-confidential version for each document you upload, 

including non-confidential ranges of figures and summaries of confidential 

information where possible. In exceptional circumstances, you may find it impossible 

to summarise confidential information. If this happens, please provide a ‘statement of 

reasons’ describing why you have not done so. If you need any help or guidance on 

the subject of confidential information, please refer to 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-uk-trade-remedies-investigations-

process/an-introduction-to-our-investigations-process#how-we-handle-confidential-

information  or contact us at TD0011@traderemedies.gov.uk.   

 

Best wishes, 

[TRA employee] 

[job title] 
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